
 
 
 
 
Freeport-McMoRan Sierrita Inc. 
6200 W. Duval Mine Rd. 
PO Box 527 
Green Valley, Arizona  85622-0527 

 

December 30, 2008 
 
 
Via Certified Mail #7007 3020 0001 8578 1968 
Return Receipt Requested  
 
Ms. Cynthia S. Campbell  
Arizona Department of Environmental Quality 
Water Quality Compliance Section 
1110 West Washington Street 
Phoenix, Arizona  85007-2935 
 

Re: Mitigation Order on Consent Docket No. P-50-06 
October 1, 2008 through December 31, 2008 Status Report  

 
Dear Ms. Campbell: 
 
In accordance with Section V.A. of Mitigation Order on Consent Docket No. P-50-06, Freeport-
McMoRan Sierrita Inc. (Sierrita) submits the Status Report covering the period from October 1, 
2008, through December 31, 2008.   
 
Since the last Status Report was submitted, the following measures have been taken under 
Section III of the Mitigation Order: 
 

• Sierrita completed fourth quarter 2008 groundwater monitoring activities. 
• October 7 and December 12, 2008, Sierrita held Community Advisory Group 

meetings to review the Feasibility Study process and report submitted to Arizona 
Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ). 

• On October 20, 2008, Sierrita representatives met with ADEQ to discuss the 
Feasibility Study. 

• On October 23 2008, Sierrita submitted the Feasibility Study for Sulfate with Respect 
to Drinking Water Supplies in the Vicinity of the Freeport-McMoRan Sierrita Inc. 
Tailing Impoundment, Mitigation Order on Consent Docket No. P-50-06. 

• On November 20, 2008, Sierrita met with ADEQ to discuss the Feasibility Study 
report. 

• On December 15, 2008, Sierrita requested ADEQ approval that no additional 
Community Advisory Group meetings were needed in 2008, after the December 12, 
2008 meeting. 

• On December 23, 2008, Sierrita submitted a letter requesting that ADEQ agree to 
revise the Mitigation Order groundwater monitoring program until the mitigation 
alternative is implemented.  At that time, the groundwater monitoring program in the 
proposed in the Mitigation Plan will be implemented.  

• On December 19, 2008, Sierrita submitted to ADEQ the Fourth Quarter 2008 
Groundwater Monitoring Report, Tasks 2.2 of Aquifer Characterization Plan for 
Mitigation Order on Consent Docket No. P-50-06. 

• Selected a site for the new monitoring well to be installed between the southeast 
portion of the sulfate plume and Community Water Company’s Well #10.  Initiated 
access negotiations, permitting and driller procurement. 




